
Check-in/Check-out Procedures  
Every camper will have to be signed in and out of camp or the camp 
bus. When you registered online you were asked for a list of persons 
who will be authorized to drop-off and pick-up your child at camp. If 
you need to add someone to that list after camp starts please call the 
camp 425-333-6135.The person dropping a camper off must sign the 
child in and stay with the camper until the child has completed the 
check-in process.  At the conclusion of the week, the child will be 
released to the care of the authorized adult who signed the child in or is 
on a list of authorized persons.  Anyone picking up a child at the end of 
camp is required to show a valid photo ID.  In situations where there is 
a restraining or no-contact order involved, a copy of the order must be 
delivered to the CYO office prior to the opening day of camp so we can 
comply with the order. 
 
SHOULD AN ADULT ATTEMPT TO PICK UP THE CHILD WITHOUT 
BEING ON THE LIST THEY MUST WAIT UNTIL ALL OTHER CAMPERS 
HAVE BEEN PROCESSED AND WE HAVE HAD THE OPPORTUNITY 
TO DO A THOROUGH INVESTIGATION. 
 
 
RESIDENT BUS TRANSPORTATION 
Sessions 1-3 
Pick up Mondays 8am at St Michael’s Parish 
1055 Boundary St SE Olympia, WA 
Drop off Saturday mornings 11:30am 
1055 Boundary St SE Olympia, WA 
 
Sessions 4-6 
Pick up Mondays 9am at Our Lady of Perpetual Hope 
2619 Cedar St. Everett, WA 
Drop off Saturday mornings 11:30am 
1055 Boundary St SE Olympia, WA 
 
 
Please plan to arrive 10-20 minutes early on the first day, to allow for 
check-in, as the bus leaves promptly at each scheduled time. CYO 
Staff will beat the locations to help check campers in and to provide 



supervision on the bus. See the chart for locations and pick up/drop off 
times.  Prior to the time your child finishes the check-in process we 
consider them in your care and custody and we expect you to provide 
any necessary supervision. CYO carries out supervisory responsibilities 
from the time your child finishes check-in until the child disembarks the 
bus and he/she is back in your custody at the end of the week.  Once 
on the bus, the CYO staffer on board will talk to the campers about 
certain rules for riding the bus –always sitting in their seat, not walking 
around, not extending hands or feet out the windows, no yelling, etc. If 
you think that it would be helpful for you to reinforce those ideas ahead 
of time, we would welcome your cooperation in talking with your child.  


